

WAIPAHU NEIGHBORHOOD BOARD NO. 22 April 26, 2012



Representative Ty Cullen

Hawaii State Capitol

Room 316

Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Phone: (808) 586-8490

Fax: (808) 586-8494

Email:

repcullen@capitol.hawaii.gov

Website:

www.capitol.hawaii.gov

Aloha Friends and Neighbors,

First of all, I would like to thank everyone for giving me the opportunity to represent District 41 in the Hawaii State House of Representatives. I am humbled by your continued support and it is my honor to serve our community. As the 26th legislative session comes to an end, we are working in our respected conference committees with the Senate at the moment. I would like to offer you these highlights about the events this office has been participating within the community.

Community Events:





Village Park Easter Egg Hunt:

Easter is all about enjoying your day with your family and friends. During the Annual Village of Park Easter Egg Hunt held on April 7, 2012 the Lifehouse Outreach program collected can food donations for our needy families. I would like to thank the Village Park association for the planning and organizing this event.



Read aloud at Waikele Elementary:
In efforts to promote the importance of reading and language arts, I visited the six graders at Waikele Elementary and read "Wolf's Chicken Stew" by Keiko Kasza. This is a fun story and the students enjoyed the unexpected outcome of the story. This book has a great lesson about how appreciation and kindness can positively affect things. I definitely recommend it for all ages.



Waipahu Intermediate:

Along with several Leeward District Middle Schools, The Waipahu Intermediate Students competed in the 2nd annual Leeward Middle School Science and Engineering Fair, held on Feb.11, 2012. With guidance of Mrs. Yagi, these students have excelled in the General Leaning Outcomes (GLOs) by completing outstanding projects. **Congratulations Waipahu Intermediate!**



Legislative National Guard Day:

The Hawaii State Legislature is always proud to support the fine men and women who serve and defend our state and country. On April 11, 2012, the committee of Public Safety and Military Affairs, of which I am the Vice Chair, hosted the Legislative National Guard Day at the state capitol. Members of the National Guard brought military static displays and informational booths.

Announcements and Upcoming Events:

<u>Kiewit Business and Community Meeting:</u> Every second Wednesday of every month (6pm) at Waipahu High School.. If you are unable to attend but have questions or concerns, please call the **24 hour information line at 566-2299.** For more traffic updates visit the http://www.honolulutransit.org/

Kalel'opu'u Elementary Spring Craft Fair: Saturday, April 28, 2012 8:30am- 1:00pm

Law Makers Listen-7pm May 29 @ Kaleiopu'u Elementary

<u>Village Park Community Clean up</u> will be held on June 2, 2012. Stay tuned for more information